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                                     ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

                                    SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES
	To:
	Mark Chan, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square N1C

	From:
	Edward Davis (Pollution Planning Officer)

	Date:
	29 September 2020

	Re:
	Spectrum House 32-34 Gordon House Road London NW5 1LP

	Proposal:
	Installation of 34x A/C condenser units on the east and west elevations and on the ground floor and roof level. (Retrospective)

	Reference:
	Planning application ref. 2020/2612/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are unacceptable  in environmental health terms


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
A total of thirty-two air-conditioning units have been installed on the east, west elevations and within the courtyard at ground floor and to the east, west and north of the building at roof level. 

The plant has been installed without planning permission and that the applicant wishes to regularise its installation by means of a retrospective planning application seeking the retention of the plant.

The site is located on Gordon House Road and is an occupied two single storey buildings currently providing office space. To  the  South  of  the  site  is  Gordon  House  Road  with  residential  dwellings  directly opposite.

To  the  East  of  site  is  residential  accommodation  comprising  Clanfield  and  Wheatfield House flats and to the North Glenhurst Avenue with existing two-storey dwellings.  There are commercial units, to the immediate western boundary located on Lissenden Road.

Appropriate noise guidelines have been followed within the report such as Noise Policy Statement for England, National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), Planning Practice Guidance on Noise, Camden Council’s Local Plan, version June 2017 and BS 4142:2014.
The report states: 

“Whilst the above assessment indicates that installed plant exceeds the numeric design targets  inferred  from  technical  guidance  set  out  in  the  London  Borough  of  Camden’s Local Plan, this should not be taken to infer that the existing plant has an “adverse” or“ significant adverse” noise impact of the adjoining dwelling” and then goes on to refer to BS 4142: 2014+A1: 2019: 

“Method for Rating and Assessing Industrial and Commercial Sound”.

There seems to be general compliance in noise levels around the site but I would suggest further mitigation to reduce noise levels around Glenhurst Avenue to have complete compliance with the local plan.

Conditions will be set that plant must be 10dB below the typical background so as the report shows none compliance in some areas we cannot accept the submission as being satisfactory until there are further mitigation measures and a revision of the report to show complete compliance with the Camden Local Plan.   
The report does not confirm that the units have sufficient vibration control but this will be conditioned on any revised submission.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards 

Edward Davis 

Pollution Planning Officer

Supporting Communities

London Borough of Camden

Telephone:   02079745550/ Mobile: 07967652382
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